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Minutes of Meeting on September 18th, 2019

Attendance: George Watts, Bill Rademacher, Kevin Cartwright, René Guarneros-Mata, Norman 
Poynter, Steve Margolis, Paul Michael, and Tom (whose last name I don't know but will learn next time
I see him)

• The club's bank account will be moved from Fort Knox Credit Union to the Cecilian Bank for 
convenience. The club needs to get a tax number as well as to incorporate as a non-profit 
organization. George will look into this.

• There was a brief discussion regarding purchasing a trolling motor and a deep cycle battery so 
we can retrieve wayward seaplanes at the lake. A possible way to organize the retrieval would 
be to have a different volunteer at each time we fly at the lake so that the responsibility does not
fall on one person all the time. We would like to extend a big thank you to the indefatigable 
Morgan young men, Chris and Nathaniel, who have paddled their kayak up and down 
Freeman Lake to rescue aircraft in distress. “Thank You Guys!”

• For Mike's Memorial Fly-in we have eight members of Mike's family who are coming, also 
some of Mike's friends may come too. All club members are encouraged to come and show 
Mike's family how much we appreciated him. Don't forget that your family members are 
also invited.
◦ There will be a moment of silence before lunch. After lunch we will raffle a number of 

items including: RC Transmitters/Receivers combos, a Multiplex Stunt Master airplane kit, 
a Vapor, a Night Vapor, a Blade helicopter, an eGift certificate to HorizonHobby.com and 
much more. Many thanks to the club members who donated items for the raffle.

◦ Many thanks to Bob Martin for his generous donation of all of his RC equipment to the 
club. Some of the items for the raffle come from his donation. Thanks Bob!

◦ Bill has volunteered to bring the containers for the raffle tickets and the donation jar. 
Remember that the donations will go to AMA and we hope to get enough to get a memorial 
brick in Mike's name for the Walk of Fame at the AMA's headquarters in Muncie, Indiana. 
Bill will also take care of hiring two porta-potties and a wash station.

• The Night Flight is scheduled for Saturday October 19th, 2019. Many of the very nice items 
from Bob Martin's donation will be raffled at that event. All proceeds will go to the club. For 
more details check the new announcement coming soon to your e-mailbox. Some of the items 
for the raffle include a Spektrum 9 channel transmitter with case, a Spektrum 7 channel 
transmitter with case, two fancy quadcopters, battery chargers, and more.

René Guarneros-Mata, Secretary


